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Telford Methodist Circuit 

Newsletter   

28th November 2024 

 

 

Wolverhampton & Shrewsbury District Chair's 
Travels taken from Facebook on 13th                                      
November 2024 

 
An heirloom adorning the District Manse shelves is this small 
side plate (or muffin) bearing a picture of Jubilee Chapel in 
Tunstall along with the cheery phrase "God buries his work-
men but carries on his work". These are words of Charles 
Wesley, also to be found on the                 memorial to the 
Wesley brothers in Westminster Abbey. I think that, today, 
we might find less gloomy ways to express the truth that 
God's work is greater and more long-lasting than any of us! 

 

A message from Steve Thomas and Family 

Steve, Chris and G would like to thank you all very much for the cards, flowers, 
emails, text messages, Facebook messages and telephone calls and your kind                 
attendance at mum’s funeral service and for your kind donations to Arden Grange 
Comfort Fund and Highley Companions amounting to £400-00. We have all been 
overwhelmed by the kindness of you all. Life will never be the same without mum 
but at least there is no more pain or dementia. Mum always looked forward to your 
kind visits to see her at Arden Grange. Thanks also to Rev Nik for a lovely service 
and for the wonderful way the stewards at Much Wenlock Methodist looked after us 
all and those who took part in the service, Chris, Kathy, Mark, Jean, Jo and then 
Teri Trickett who read some beautiful poems at the crem. 

 

And a special thanks to Jack, Andy and all At Northwood Undertakers for the            
wonderful caring  and professionalism shown at this very special sad occasion we 
will be forever thankful.  

  

God bless 

Steve, Chris and G  

https://www.facebook.com/WolverhamptonandShrewsburyDistrictChair?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUo9kZ5dCq0ZLeLzNoNLfcU7p1fNmjwTPihinYhjvhjrz1gX2P70YJ23o5hi3K-L0SQFn8SpRJlFgxxB-m5376iQuDtLZF1vYgfboWawGZN2VFT5lsM6u9fEE4G3dKzdz7KCrPSrmWQWzhjB0ZkaZ6BNuZpoRo3Gt2t4ndzpt9z-BeE98m
https://www.facebook.com/WolverhamptonandShrewsburyDistrictChair?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUo9kZ5dCq0ZLeLzNoNLfcU7p1fNmjwTPihinYhjvhjrz1gX2P70YJ23o5hi3K-L0SQFn8SpRJlFgxxB-m5376iQuDtLZF1vYgfboWawGZN2VFT5lsM6u9fEE4G3dKzdz7KCrPSrmWQWzhjB0ZkaZ6BNuZpoRo3Gt2t4ndzpt9z-BeE98m
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Circuit Prayer Space  

Circuit Prayer Space on a Monday morning 
at 8:30am.   

Val Smith is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom 
meeting. 

Topic: Circuit Prayer Meeting  

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?
pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT0
9 

Meeting ID: 967 1643 4790 

Passcode: 355690 

A prayer for peace in the world 

 

Sally Jones, presbyter, South Warwickshire Circuit 

Peace is a rose. 
So lovely, so delicate, so fragrant, 
so easily crushed. 
Holy God, let peace flower in our damaged 
world. 
In parched places, let peace take root, 
in broken places, let peace send forth strong 
shoots, 
in barren places, let peace bud and bloom, 
that all may see her beauty, 
feel her softness, 
be overcome by her gentle perfume, 
and tend her. 
Amen. 

 

Online Bible Study is on a Monday 1.3pm, Monday 7.00 pm and  Wednesday 8.00pm 

Enjoy a lively discussion as we explore the  work of the Holy Spirit in Acts. 

Please contact the Circuit office if you’d like to know more.  If you’re not sure why not give 

it a go?    All are welcome.   

A prayer of blessing 
 
The angels are still singing.  

Prophets are still speaking.  

Hush the noise, hear them sing, repeat the song.  

And the blessing of God,  

the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit,  

be yours/ours, now and always. Amen.  

Explore re-
sources 

A prayer for the day  - Click out the link to The Methodist Church website to find this wonderful prayer resource. 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://www.methodist.org.uk/for-churches/resources/prayers/a-prayer-for-peace-in-the-world/
https://public-gbr.mkt.dynamics.com/api/orgs/187357a1-8459-48df-ae17-0b3fca6a0415/r/LIcb9NsLVUS-gg_gyNrQrAUAAAA?target=%7B%22TargetUrl%22%3A%22https%253A%252F%252Fwww.methodist.org.uk%252Ffor-churches%252Fchristmasresources%252F%22%2C%22RedirectOptions%22%3A%
https://www.methodist.org.uk/faith/prayer-for-the-day/
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10am - 

12 noon 



12 



13 

 

 

 

Carol Singing in Lawley 
   

Would you like to join us and go carol                   
singing around the streets of Lawley?                

Is so please get in touch with John Parkin              
on john@telfordmeth.org.uk 

 

We have permission to do it on the evening 
of Tuesday 10th December.  

We will do non-invasive carol-singing, so              
no door-knocking or collecting.  

If people come out we would hand out         
flyers for the coffee  mornings.  

If you are interested in joining the carol-
singing please would you let John know                  
by 24th November. If there are enough                     

volunteers John will publish details of the 
meeting point and route shortly after that.  

 

 

   

 

mailto:john@telfordmeth.org.uk
mailto:john@telfordmeth.org.uk
mailto:john@telfordmeth.org.uk
mailto:john@telfordmeth.org.uk
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PLEASE CONTACT SHARON IN THE OFFICE IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BUY A TICKET—THANK YOU :)  

 01952 505108  OR EMAIL: sharon@dawleychristiancentre.gmail.com 
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Part-time Circuit  

Safeguarding Officer 

 

The Telford Methodist Circuit is seeking a                 

Safeguarding Officer to support and oversee                 

the Circuit’s Safeguarding Practices. 

We seek someone with the ability to lead                    

and instruct on all aspects around Safeguarding at              

Circuit level. To support churches with their                               

Safeguarding needs. 

Applicants should have experience in                            

Safeguarding within a volunteer or employed                            

environment with a working knowledge of workplace                   

IT systems. 

12 hours per week  

Salary: £7,488 per annum  

 

For Job Description & Person Specification,                         

please contact : 

 circuitsupport@telfordmeth.org.uk 

mailto:circuitsupport@telfordmeth.org.uk
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Albrighton Open Door meets on the first Tuesday of each 
month 7-30 to 9pm. It is a series of informal and interesting 

talks and activities in a friendly social setting.  

  

We are planning our programme for next year and invite anyone in the circuit 
who has an  interesting job or hobby to come and speak at a meeting, for about 
an hour. Open Door is  non-profit making so, the takings from the evenings are 
usually given to a charity of the speakers choosing.  

 

The money will be donated to support the work of the “Blue Dragon                           

Children’s  Foundation”  

[www.bluedragon.org], set up in 2004 and working to eliminate human 

trafficking (especially of children) in Vietnam and to create “A world where 

every child grows up safe and loved; where we are all free from slavery and 

exploitation.” Old friends and new members are very welcome. 

 

On a similar line. 

Is  your church arranging a fundraising evening and would like some entertain-
ment... 

Albric Folk is a (5-7 piece) music group specialising in traditional folk songs, sea 
songs and shanties, mining songs, rural songs, Medieval and Renaissance mu-
sic. We do not charge, but would welcome a cup of tea and a biscuit!  

  

For speaking at Open Door or if you're interested in Albric Folk, please contact, 
Chris  Harrison bch23@btinternet.com. 

I look forward to hearing from you,  

Chris 

mailto:bch23@btinternet.com
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Wellington Methodist Church      

 Are having All Age Drop-in Craft              

Sessions on the second Saturday of 

each month.   

The sessions are FREE and start at                      

10am-11:45am.    

You are welcome to drop in any time.   

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning at Cartway                 
Methodist Church, Bridgnorth 
On the 1st Saturday of each  month                      

between 10am –12 midday there is a  
Coffee Morning at Cartway Methodist 

Church.        

     There's going to be a great raffle,.        

 

All are welcome. 
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Please get in touch if you have      

something to share. 

 

Contact: 

circuitsupport@telfordmeth.org.uk 

or 01952 505108 
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Church Activities taking place in  

Albrighton Methodist Church on a regular basis: 

 

Monday (2nd and 4th Monday of the month) Coffee and T4U 10-12 ( A           

quiet coffee  morning for people who want a bit of time out it's FREE!)  

 

Open Door  -  First Tuesday of the Month  -  7.30-9pm.  The evening has a variety of                        

speakers ranging from singing, talks about wildlife, travel logs, health related talks.....£2 

 

Weekly, Thursday cafe 10-12  

 

Friday (2nd and 4th Friday of the month) Sing a long                             

2-3.30pm (For anyone who likes to sing 'old time'                            

songs or from the  musicals. £2) 

  

Saturday morning 1st Saturday in the month 10-12. with bric-a-brac and bookstall.  

 

NEW!!!!  Board Games  

 

Come and join the fun!  

The last Saturday of each month  

10am-12noon.  This is for all ages.  

£2 per adult,  £5 per family.  

You are welcome to bring your own game.  

 

  
We have a Quiet Corner open for prayer/quiet reflection 

when there are church  run events, located  in the      
Meeting Room. Gill is available for anyone who wants                 

to chat on a Thursday morning and has planned a 'Food           
for thought' time for a short while after  

All are welcome  


